December 17, 1963

Rabbi Prof. L. I. Rabinowitz P.O.B. 1430 Jerusalem, Israel

Dear Rabbi Rabinowitz:

I have not heard from you in quite a while, and hope that all is well with you and your family.

I thought you might be interested in knowing that I have been invited by the South African Board of Jewish Education to visit the country this coming February, please God. I hope to leave for Johannesburg on February 1st, and return February 25th or 26th.

This is one time I truly regret that you are not in your old post of Chief Rabbi of South Africa. It would have been a pleasure to spend three weeks together with you.

Meanwhile, if there is anything of a special nature you think I ought to know, would you be good enough, if time permits, to drop me a note and let me know so that I may guide myself accordingly.

With all best wishes to Mrs. Rabinowitz and warmest personal regards to all our mutual friends,

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:ff